STATE of MICHIGAN ASSOCIATION OF NEONATAL NURSES

Board Meeting Minutes

November 6, 2018

Conference Call

Submitted by L. Reid SMANN Secretary
Board Members Present:

Lynette Johnson, Chris Adams, Joan Berry, Irene Watts. Ami Joseph, Vicki Westing, and Linda Reid

Lynette Johnson, President welcomed the members to the meeting at 6:32p.m. 

New Business: Lynette Johnson

· Minutes from October meeting approved by Lynette and Irene. Thank you Chris for minutes.

· Reminder from Lynette that we need a recap of events of SMANN sent to Chris and Lynette, This is for NANN chapter of the year.
· The NANN conference was October 17-20 in Anaheim, California. SMANN had a booth that Linda organized. Lynette spoke at the chapter luncheon that six members of SMANN attended. Lynette mentioned one chapter collects diapers all year and that Huggies and Pampers match the donation.  Mark your calendar to join us next year for NANN's 35th Annual Conference in Savannah, GA, October 9-12, 2019
· Nursing Scholarship – offer two for West side and two on East side. Ami will send forms to all colleges with nursing degree. They will be announced at the January meeting.

· SMANN Holiday Dinner 2018 –
· November 14 -Holiday Party -East Side Pasquales 6:30 pm. 10 registered at this time. Featuring world famous "Neonatal Trivia". Need 3 $25.00 gift certificates for pot of gold, Linda will bring Poinsettia plants and Chris will bring music. Donation of toys, mittens for COTS

· December 5 - Holiday Party West Side at the Chop House 
· Presentation by Lance Parton MD (neonatologist at Westchester Medical Center, Valhalla, NY) Sponsored by Chiesi.   Over 20 people signed up. It hasn’t been advertised yet to give time for the SMANN members to sign up.  East side is set
· - Committees:

Education and Practice:  Darla/Jane/Sarah (Lynette)
· SMANN 2019 Annual Conference March 12-13 in Frankenmuth: "From Admission to Discharge".

· "From Admission to Discharge". Suggestion to start with golden hour and cover a road map of journey. Joyce had sent possible topics and knows some speakers for safe sleep, breast feeding the low birthweight baby.  Lynette suggested Dr. Megan Beerman to discuss neurodevelopment.  Chris suggested Crystal Hepburn, care coordinator from Children’s Special Health Care Services. She presented a talk to nurse managers group about their services.  The manager group thought it might be good if she could speak to services available at a state level.  They are trying to get the word out about their services. Lynette suggested we find a lactation consultant. Chris suggested Marie Bosco from Henry Ford who spoke previously. Lynette suggested we get a variety of speakers and send information to Jane, Darla and Sarah. Marie proposed an idea for title Ice cream what's your flavor: rocky road or smoothie. Five or 6 presentations needed. Would like a parent panel- talking about how scary it is to take the babies home.  Suggested each unit reach out to parents who would be willing to speak. Suggestion made to have ice cream at break. 
· See attachment for draft of agenda and Nancy Ann Gillian Vitae.

· Another topic with lots of interest is "SUPS Sudden Unexpected Post Natal Collapse"

· At the NANN conference, the March of Dimes presented the four generations of nurses. This was an excellent presentation and the AA office is interested in presenting to NICU nurses in MI.

· NOTE: Easter Baskets will be collected.

· Vendors – 10 vendors at this time with two maybe per Joyce.
· .2018 CE meetings- Darla/Jane/Sarah  - Personal Care Product for COTS

· Jan. 22 - East side evening Mary Kaminski "Ventilators Modality" Andiamo's Livonia
· Jan. 24 - West side evening Mary Kaminski "Ventilators Modality" San Chez Bistro
Fund Raising –Heather/ Marie/ Irene

· East side: Trivia December 9 – George Murphy restaurant Livonia, MI –. 1pm Registration and 2pm start.
          Community Projects Irene/ Jett and Erin

· Irene sent information to Lynette about the garage sale.

· Holiday Dinner East side collecting for COTS.
           Membership – Joan and Samantha

· 167 Members at this time!

· Samantha will receive new member update this week from NANN.

          Treasure Update – Joyce/Vicki/Robin

· Vicki will meet with Robin for data
· Please contact Vicki for further information.

Communications- Ashley/Kim

· Twitter account: @SMANNtweets / Ashley will delete this account



· Facebook –all Board members have access to post please use to increase communication.

· Newsletter - Kim will do the quarterly newsletters

Advocacy- no report

Board Meetings 
 Board meeting dates for 2019: Group discussion held about meeting dates.  Decision made to move to Tuesday evening.  Chris reviewed months used in past years and found meetings were held in Jan., Mar., May, August and November. Lynette suggested the second Tuesday of those months. She will send the list to the group. Will send dates ASAP.

Business / CE Meetings
Nov 15th Holiday party East Side Pasquales

Dec 5th Holiday party West Side Chop House

January 22, 2019 East Side – "Ventilator Modality" Andiamo Livonia

January 24, 2019 West Side – "Ventilator Modality" San Chez Bistr

The meeting ended at 7:35 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,   

Linda M. Reid - SMANN secretary.
Contact info

Amrita Joseph, President-Elect, amritaj1182@yahoo.com
Lynette Johnson, Co-President: lynette.johnson@helendevoschildrens.org  616-560-7285
Joyce Stein, Past President:  jazstein@me.com
Linda Reid, Secretary: reidlm@trinity-health.org or lreid1615@hotmail.com
Vickie Westing, Co-Treasurer (Westside): vlwest@hotmail.com
Robin Keeney, Co-Treasurer (Eastside): rkeeney0929@sbcglobal.net
Darla Eikelboom, Co-Education Chair (Westside): darlarnc@gmail.com  231-414-3212
Jane Fannon, Co-Education Chair (Westside): jane.fannon@helendevoschildrens.org  616-498-1514
Sarah Poley, Co-Education Chair (Eastside): spoley@umich.edu  734-368-6017
Joan Berry, Co-Membership Chair (Eastside): berryj@med.umich.edu
Samantha (Papak) Scheeringa, Co-Membership Chair (Westside): KSP1630@aol.com  847-513-3882
Marie Thomson, Co-Fundraising Chair, (Eastside): dthom92912@aol.com  313-683-0895
Heather (Hashman) Norman, Co-Fundraising Chair (Westside): hmhashman9@gmail.com  248-515-5826
Irene Watts, Co-Community Projects (Eastside): nirenewatts9@hotmail.com
Janette Benson, Co-Community Projects (Westside): Janette.Benson@mercyhealth.com
Erin Coallier, Co-Community Projects (Westside): erin.vanoordt@gmail.com  616-890-8747
Kim Shaffer, Co-Communications Chair (Eastside): kishaffe@umich.edu 
Ashley Burnham, Co-Communications Chair (Westside): burnham.ash@gmail.com
Chris Adams, Historian: cadams14@hfhs.org  313-919-0193
Jane Koole, Advocacy Chair: JEKVW222@comcast.net  616-340-6418
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